
Explanation of request for surrender of earth station 

registrations: 

Recently Urban One, Inc. relocated broadcast studio locations 

associated with the following receive-only, registered incumbent 

lump-sum accepted earth stations: 

1.  Call sign: E200047, Registration: SESREG2018101105341  

2.  Call sign: E200059, Registration: SESREG2018101105353 

Urban One replaced the earth stations because the associated 

broadcast studios relocated to a different office building in 

the same city. Urban One will use funds allocated to C-Band 

relocation at the new earth station locations. 

Urban One made the business decision to move studios in 2021.  

Urban One did not anticipate moving studios in 2018 when the 

earth stations were registered.  

FCC rules Section 25.138 (a) states “Applications for new, 

modified, or renewed earth station licenses and registrations in 

the 3.7-4.0 GHz portion of the band in CONUS are no longer 

accepted.” 

Accordingly, Urban One surrenders the registrations.  Urban One 

included the above referenced earth stations in lump sum 

election filing in ECFS Docket No. 20-205.  FCC accepted the 

lump sum election filing, and a claim for reimbursement is in 

progress with Relocation Payment Clearinghouse.    

Urban One will submit an update in ECFS Docket No. 20-205, and 

inform Relocation Payment Clearinghouse of the change.  

 


